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HAVE A GREAT DAY OUT, WALK WITH BBN

www.ldwa.org.uk/bedsbucksandnorthants
New Members
A very warm welcome to our new members:
	Peter Engledow
	Milton Keynes

	Janet Porteous
	Tring

	Dave Williams
	Ilford


LETTER TO THE EDITOR

Dear Sir/Madam

As a regular reader of your esteemed publication, I wish to complain most strongly about two of the editorial items – both penned by the Chairman – in the last (February 2014) edition.

First, on page 4, there was a quite blatant plug for some football club in north-west England. Bearing in mind BBN purports to be a broad church, welcoming supporters of all clubs (with the possible exception of a Russian mafia outfit in south-west London), I fear such bias could lead to some members leaving the group in dismay. 

Then, on page 12, the Chairman had the temerity, as a practising scouser, to suggest the French and the Welsh speak an "unintelligible language"! 

While I appreciate the Chairman is relatively new to his role, I do feel he has abused his position somewhat and undermined the total respect he has always been accorded by this writer and other members of BBN. 

I have therefore asked the BBN Committee to consider passing a motion of censure on him – or in his language, issuing a yellow card. 

Yours sincerely

Disgusted of Royston

Chairman’s Chatter

Well wasn’t that a tough one?  Full of surprises, twists and turns, not knowing till the very end who would be successful.  But enough about Liverpool’s attempt to win the league title and onto the LDWA Valleys 100…....

This truly was an epic event and with the retirement rate of approx 47% ranks as the toughest 100 ever. After all of the organisers’ efforts over the last three years to produce a route showing off the Welsh Countryside at its finest, the one thing that they could not control was the weather.  

Torrential rain for over 24 hours disheartened even the hardiest walkers who when looking out of the breakfast point thought “This is not fun”. I don’t blame them.  That of course makes Rod Holland’s achievement of a Double Hundred even more amazing. 

Congratulations to all of those BBN members who completed and commiserations to those who didn’t. Merrian summed it up in one of her updates as brutal and it was.  On our checkpoint 4 we did our best to alleviate the walkers’ sorry lot and thanks to all those who helped on it.  There is always next year to look forward to in Lancashire.

For those LDWA members who might have been tempted to skimp on their required kit this year’s disqualification of 6 entrants must have sent a warning shot across their bows. So for any BBN members, just remember next year to pack your flat cap and ferret!

Although for a lot of our members the 100 is the annual highlight of the walking year for many of us the thought of walking two days and nights without sleep is anathema. Martin Lawson once told me (quite rightly) that the Local Groups are the backbone of the LDWA.  When I’ve contacted any new LDWA members I also emphasise the one thing we want them to do after their first social walk is to say “That was great, when’s the next one?”

Despite all the talk of 50, 60, 80 mile walks, we want you to embrace our group logo which is “Have a great day out, walk with BBN”. If you never do anything other than a 20 mile social walk we will always be very happy to see you. To quote Therese Jamin “I can dip in and dip out of this group and am always welcome when I turn up”.

So what’s been happening since our last Newsletter? We’ve had a busy social walks programme including one walk which took members to see the two gateways installed in the Chilterns as a result of the group’s efforts over the years.

The Gang of Four (aka Dave & Lynn Yorston and Mike & Sandra Hyland) put on another excellent Pick & Mix event from Great Missenden. This time the weather was not a Pick and Mix of all seasons as in 2012 but instead the sun shone all day and the entrants were able to relax and enjoy the lush (pre-HS2….) Chilterns in all their glory. The moving of the event towards the end of March paid obvious dividends. So look out for a repeat (that’s all they ever do these days is repeats……) in 2016.

Several BBN members attended the LDWA National AGM in Harrogate in March (an article from Ian Sage in this Newsletter). This is worth attending once so that you can put a face to the names that appear in Strider. It’s a good social weekend with walks of varying length to suit all LDWA members on the Saturday and for those of us who like using their partner’s credit card they even lay on shopping trips! 

There is a dinner on the Saturday evening followed by a barn dance which does get under way eventually.  This is followed by the national AGM on the Sunday morning, which this year had quite a heated debate about ex-LDWA members being entitled to keep their old number. I can while away a few miles on a social walk if you want to know what happened. It represents excellent value for money.
Speaking of AGMs……….BBN’s AGM is being held on Sunday November 30th at Naphill organised by Dave and Lynn Yorston. In order to give something back to the members we have decided that the meal in the pub will be subsidised - but this will be only for those members who turn up and stay for the AGM! So hopefully we will see a few of us there to reap some benefit from our efforts throughout the year.
In the summer for those of us tempted by a longer walk Nigel Schofield is organising the Greensand Ridge in a Day and at the last count there were 27 entrants. So if you’ve ever been curious as to how you would do on a 40 mile social walk now is the time to find out.  This does of course contradict my earlier statement about longer walks!

BBN are also organising the Shillington Shuffle on Sunday November 16th so there will be more Barton remembered mud and hills for your winter delights. 

That’s all I’ve got to say for now so as I said in my last column please remember that when you’re out with BBN friends on a national trail, social walk or Challenge Event that you might walk on ………

……. but YNWA.
[image: image3.jpg]



Good Walking!

Norman Corrin

Merrian’s Miscellany
Good news from the National Committee - despite rising costs and the special edition of the 2013 “100” photo supplement, LDWA reserves and operating financial balances are healthy. This means that subs will not rise until 2016 at the earliest.
But the National Committee is concerned that some Groups may be arranging social walks at short notice by emailing members with walk details or by word of mouth. To ensure that the LDWA insurance policy covers such a walk, it needs to be shown on the local Group’s website. Please let me know if you do arrange such a walk so I can ensure it is entered on both the BBN and LDWA website to confer added security.
Also, members are reminded that trespass or following known dangerous paths or procedures may invalidate the insurance cover provided to leaders.

Shillington Shuffle

Helpers are needed for the Shillington Shuffle on Sunday 16th November 2014.
Please let me know if you would like to help – its great fun and you get to see everyone. There is also a chance to walk the route on the marshals’ walk on Sunday 26th October.
Merrian Lancaster 
T: 01908 642803 M: 07933 735338
E: merrian22@gmail.com 
Social Walks
The programme for August to December 2014 is complete, and I am delighted to report it includes three weekend social walks for all months except December when two, including Santa’s infamous appearance, are on offer. By any LDWA group standards this is a formidable programme thanks to the efforts of our members.

As always, thanks to Gordon for co-ordinating the Thursday programme and to Gill and Merrian for proof reading and, I am sure, correcting my inevitable mistakes, and for inputting the information onto the web, from which the information has been extracted for inclusion in Strider and this Newsletter.

I am now starting on the programme for January to April 2015.  Please contact me as soon as possible to book a date to lead a walk, with the usual final details required by 10th September. Any help required will be gladly given.

Many thanks

Dee Brockway
T: 01582 881809
E: dmrbrockway@ntlworld.com
Valleys Hundred 2014
Congratulations to those who completed the Valleys 100, especially Kim, Mary and Vikki on their first.  Commiserations to those who didn't; it was brutal.
	Name
	Start
Time
	Finish Time
	Total Time
	Hundreds Completed

	Graham Bayes
	10:03
	Ret CP6,   02:55, 42.8 ml
	
	

	Dee Brockway
	10:03
	Ret CP11, 15:23, 70.9 ml
	
	

	Luis Broz
	10:03
	05:25
	43:22
	11

	Brin Bunker
	10:03
	Ret CP9B, 08:27, 56.4 ml
	
	

	Graham Busch
	10:03
	Ret CP12, 18:24, 79.9 ml
	
	

	Jim Catchpole
	10:03
	Ret CP11, 16:12, 70.9 ml
	
	

	David Chesher
	13:57
	Ret CP7,   03:10, 46.6 ml
	
	

	John Chesher
	13:57
	21:20
	31:23
	6

	Glyn Dimmock
	10:03
	Ret CP9B, 08:32, 56.4 ml
	
	

	Philip Friede
	10:03
	Ret CP11, 15:23, 70.9 ml
	
	

	Gerry Garland
	10:03
	Ret CP4,   22:10, 32.4 ml
	
	

	Andrew Gilbertson
	10:03
	05:30
	43:27
	7

	Tim Glenn
	
	DNS
	
	

	Jill Green
	
	DNS
	
	

	Peter Hamson
	10:03
	21:56
	35:53
	18

	Tony Hill
	10:03
	21:30
	35:27
	7

	Hus Hussey
	10:03
	DNS
	
	

	Paul Keech
	10:03
	Ret CP12, 18:24, 79.9 ml
	
	

	Vikki Kemp
	10:03
	08:33
	46:30
	1

	Mary Knight
	10:03
	03:06
	41:03
	1

	Brian Layton
	10:03
	22:10
	36:07
	15

	Graham Missing
	10:03
	Ret CP12, 21:03, 79.9 ml
	
	

	Kim Reed
	10:03
	21:30
	35:27
	1

	Peter Richards
	10:03
	Ret CP3,   19:43, 25.9 ml
	
	

	Nick Vanson
	10:03
	DNS
	
	

	Jonathan Venning
	10:03
	Ret CP9A, 07:06, 55.7 ml
	
	

	Jan Williams
	10:03
	23:53
	37:50
	3

	
	
	
	
	

	Marshals’ Walk
	
	
	
	

	David Findel-Hawkins
	10:00
	14:26
	28:26
	18

	Gary Upstone
	14:00
	01:43
	35:42
	1

	Martin Lawson
	10:00
	05:11
	43:11
	19


Merrian Lancaster

Valleys Hundred 

I have recently completed my first 100 mile walk – I am surprised for two reasons, firstly that I would like to do another and secondly that I completed it at all – I never thought I would........

When I finished working full time, about 4 years ago, I joined the LDWA and became properly aware of the annual 100 mile challenge.  It seemed like madness and I couldn’t fully understand how it was possible, but at the same time I was very tempted to have a go.  A year later I returned to work and walked very infrequently with the LDWA but returned to the idea of the 100 miler the following year when my contract finished.  The only 50 mile qualifier I could get to was the Shotley Peninsular in 2013 so that became my first goal.  It was a very hot summer and in the run up to it I suffered badly with my feet. During the walk I suffered VERY badly with my feet. I completed it but couldn’t walk for the best part of a week.  I knew I was going to apply for the 100, but also knew that I would have to sort my feet out if I had any chance at all.

After I applied for the 100 I comforted myself with the thought that they would be oversubscribed, it would go to a ballot and I wouldn’t get in.  In the event they were undersubscribed and I was in – it suddenly became very real.

Whenever I was asked what my qualifying walk was and I replied ‘Shotley’ the response was always to remind me how flat it was.  Having trained for the London Marathon some years ago I knew I needed a training schedule. I found a 24 week schedule, the longest single walk recommended was 30 miles, the highest weekly mileage was 73.  I actually did some longer single walks, but kept my weekly mileage pretty much on target.  In addition I did some work in the gym.  Over the coming months I experimented with different shoes, different socks, a variety of innersoles and the best way to protect my feet with tape and Germolene.

I had received much advice on how to approach the 100, much of it conflicting and particularly on the subject of whether to recce the route beforehand.  When I found out that the South Wales group had been leading the Valleys 100 split into five social walks this seemed like a great opportunity, there were still two sections remaining covering the final 45 miles.  
My first trip to Wales in February was to walk a 24 mile section.  I thought there would be a huge number of 100 mile entrants turning up to make the most of the opportunity…...... there were a couple from Bristol and me.  Anyway it was a dry day but very windy and by the end of a tough day I was convinced that I 
could not do more than four times that distance over that terrain.  The following month I returned to Wales for a 21 mile section, which would be the final section on the 100 back into Pontypool. This time we had hail and snow and it didn’t improve my confidence – I was sure I wouldn’t be walking this section again as I never envisaged getting to this stage of the 100.  

The following month I returned to Wales this time to walk with Merrian, Dave and Jean who were walking the whole route over five days – I joined them for two days.  I had by now walked all but the first 17 miles.  Although none of it helped my confidence, I knew I had a complete grasp of what I was undertaking.

I had been told a number of times that I had ‘chosen’ a tough one – well as it was I didn’t choose it, it kind of chose me, but I knew that I had trained hard and that providing the weather was good I was in with a chance.... a chance of walking 50 and then having my qualifying 50 for 2015, 70 and it would be further than I had ever walked before, but if I could get to 80 I thought I would have a chance of finishing.  Well as it turned out the weather was far from good – we arrived in Wales the day before to be told by a local that the rain had just brought down the roof of a supermarket – deep joy!

To say I was nervous before the start would be something of an under-statement, but the send-off by John Harris Paralympian was perfect, ‘If someone asks you why you are doing it – if they have to ask you that - you can’t answer them’. 

Everyone who has done the 100 will tell you how fantastic marshals and checkpoints are – well this has to be experienced to be fully appreciated.  Walking in to a checkpoint where you know no one is one thing, you are looked after, drinks and food brought to you, but walking in to a checkpoint where there are familiar faces is pure gold.  The kindest of souls will even wash your mug that has just fallen into the mud, you might even come across the friendliest of faces marshalling a road crossing in the middle of the second night, giving you a big hug and sending you on your way.

Ah yes the second night – I had been under the impression that I should avoid the second night if at all possible – well it wasn’t at all possible, but I have to say (as it had actually stopped raining by this time) it was less problematic than the first.

Highlights:  The encouragement I received during my preparation was amazing.  Gordon getting me and my feet around Shotley, the loan of a rucksack to ensure Santa would bring the right one, the loan of a GPS – and Oh that GPS!  
During the first night, staggering across the muddiest of Welsh Bogs I turned around to see a not insignificant number of head torches following me – following me!  Meeting friendly faces at the start.  Falling into step with someone you continue to walk (and laugh) with.  Checkpoints – I’ve said it all already and the finish – like the best checkpoint in the world.  This week I received the loveliest of cards from someone else who was there, the encouragements goes on and on.  

I am a little afraid of naming all the individuals who encouraged me as I don’t want to leave anyone out, thank you all from the bottom of my heart.  My husband Dennis requires a very special mention for putting up with me spending all my free time walking and for driving with me backwards and forwards to Wales.

I had been told that I would enjoy it – there were times when I doubted the sanity of the individual who had told me that – but I can honestly say that I did, however if you have to ask me why I probably can’t answer you.

Mary Knight

Valleys 100 finisher

41 hours 3 minutes
ooooOOOOoooo
Magna Carta Trail 2015 – 280 miles – 27th May to 16th June 2015
Celebrating the Magna Carta Octocentenary 1215-2015: Retracing the journey of the Barons to Runnymede from Lincoln and on to Salisbury – the location of the only two surviving manuscripts sent to all County Sheriffs and Bishops.

LDWA member Tony Hewitt (1800) writes:

I am currently planning a good, off-road trail between Lincoln and Salisbury via Runnymede next May/June. I wonder if any BBN members would like to join en route.  I will be walking the Stamford to Brackley section from 31st May to 4th June 2015. 

Since originally researching the Barons’ journey I became aware of another key anniversary – the 200th of the Gurkha Brigades service to The Crown. I am hoping to help the Gurkha Welfare Trust on the way. 

Tony Hewitt, 48 Mill House Drive, Cheadle, Staffs ST10 1XL
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Fallen walker rescued
after 18 hours

by REBECCA CAIN
rcain@london.newsguest.co.uk

A WALKER was forced to
spend a night under the stars

. when he fell while walking in
Cadsden and was not discov-
ered for another 18 hours.

_ . The South Central Ambu-
lance Service were called toa
field abouta mile away from
The Plough at Cadsden at
10.36am on Sunday morning.

They sent two ambulances,
a rapid responseé vehicle and
the Thames Valley and

Chiltern Air Ambulance to a .

report of a man who had fall-
en: . .
The: ‘Hazardous Area
Response Team also attended
as it was believed to be in a
- difficult area. :
Spokesman for the ambu-
lance service, Matt George,
said the walker was a male in
- his mid 40s and he was taken
to Stoke Mandeville Hospital
with leg and ankle injuries.
He said: “It looks like
he had the fall at 4.30pm the
day before.” i

“But he didn’t have any
way to contact anyone or
raise any help.”

Mr George said it seemed
the man was well prepared as
he had managed to keep him-
self warm. -

Firefighters also attended

the scene and helped rescue
the man. One appliance and
crew from Princes Risbor-
ough attended.
- If you are walking by your-
self, the Ramblers suggests
the following to help you stay
safe:

M Always let someone know
where you are going and
when youw'll be back, so they

‘can raise the alarm if neees-

sary

M Carry some basic survival
equipment such as a survival
bag, hot drink and spare food
B Carry a whistle and a
torch, the emergeney disiress
signal is six shert hbiasts, or
six short flashes of a forch

M Carry a first aid kit and
consider underiaking some
first aid training.





Lynn Yorston

Free Press 
28th March 2014

Pick & Mix – Sunday 30th March 2014

What a day!!  It could not have been more of a total opposite yet again. Instead of snow, rain and gales, we had nice warm, bright weather for the main part of the day!  We used all the previous routes and only had to make a couple of minor changes like stiles to kissing gates and just the end of the 12 mile route to improve safety.  

The day started with the caretaker opening the school at 06.00 so that we could get the plastic down before the first walker arrived. Most of our helpers were there in good time and within 30 minutes the tea urn was hot and we were ready for business. 

We had about 15 under 18s on the event. All credit to them for walking their chosen routes. The youngest was just 4½ who completed the 5 mile route, claimed his well-deserved certificate and badge and then demanded to go to the playground for the swings. I am told that he slept all the way home !! 

Well done to Graham Baker who completed the furthest distance – 35 miles in 5 loops.  Everyone finished well within the 10 hour limit and we were ready, cleared up and gone by our 19.00 deadline.

Many thanks go out to all who helped us in advance and on the day: Merrian Lancaster, Dave Findel-Hawkins, Nigel Schofield, Norman Corrin, Gordon Shaughnessy, Graham Missing, Matthew Whitmore and Gill Bunker. 
Gill Alloway and Fiona Nutburn also helped out during our busiest time. Special thanks to our daughter Coral who worked all day – even though it was her BIRTHDAY. Further thanks to the landowner at Town End Farm for opening his cattle tunnel under the A413, Malt the Brewery for the van and to the Missenden CofE School and their caretaker.

We had two teams of people walking to raise funds for the refurbishment of our local Guide HQ. They have raised about £800. We also had over £50 in the donation box at the food counter – thank you.  And special thanks go out to all those walkers who supported us by turning up especially as it was also Mother’s Day and the start of British Summer Time.
Giggles
· One helper forgot to move his clocks forward by the hour so was late turning up.
· One walker put her clocks back the hour so was 2 hours late turning up. 
· One walker drove off, we were told, with ONE boot balanced on top of her car. It obviously fell off!! The person who saw this, picked it up and brought it in to us to be returned at a later date. 

· THE BEST OF ALL – the car parking marshals were visited by 3 police cars. There had been a report of a suspicious man in a HiVis jacket and knitted hat lurking around the Great Missenden Post Office. A worried resident had phoned in and police control sent 6 officers to investigate – blue lights and all. This potential criminal turned out to be our one and only Mike Hyland !!!

WE DO KNOW THE IDENTITIES OF ALL THOSE MENTIONED ABOVE !!!

In total 163 walkers covered a total of 2,775 miles in 311½ loops.  WELL DONE

Statistics:  Walkers booked 189, Non-starters 26, Total out walking  163

Loops walked
Number times loops were walked  
1
completed ½ loop (then retired)
122
completions of 12 mile RED loop 
65
completed 
1 loop
20
completions of 8 mile GREEN loop

58
completed
2 loops
40
completions of 8 mile BLUE loop

28 
completed 
3 loops
48
completions of 8 mile PURPLE loop

10
completed
4 loops
38
completions of 6 mile ORANGE loop

1
completed
5 loops
43
completions of 5 mile YELLOW loop

Distances walked

8
walked 5 miles
5
walked 24 miles

9
walked 6 miles
6
walked 25 miles

9
walked 8 miles
13
walked 26 miles

1
walked 11 miles
1
walked 27 miles

39
walked 12 miles
8
walked 28 miles

9
walked 13 miles
4
walked 31 miles

3
walked 14 miles
1
walked 32 miles

3
walked 16 miles
3
walked 33 miles

10
walked 17 miles
1
walked 34 miles

5
walked 18 miles
1
walked 35 miles

24
walked 20 miles



Marshals’ Event
3  walked 13 miles,  2  walked 26 miles

If anyone would like an event badge, please send a stamped, self-addressed envelope to Dave Yorston at 3, Lodge Lane, Prestwood. HP16 0SS.  If you forgot to pick up your certificate and would like to claim it please send an A5 stamped self-addressed envelope to Dave at the same address.

Again, many thanks to all who helped and to all the walkers.  Congratulations to you all. You made it a day to remember.

Dave & Lynn Yorston and Mike & Sandra Hyland

Pick & Mix
Sunday 30th March 2014
RESULTS

	Name
	No
	Loops
	Miles
	
	Name
	No
	Loops
	Miles

	Margaret Abbott
	1
	1
	12
	
	Donovan Byng
	29
	1
	5

	Olivia Abbott
	2
	1
	12
	
	Logan Byng
	30
	1
	5

	John Ahern
	3
	2
	16
	
	Christopher Cambray
	31
	N/s
	

	Paris Ataliotis
	4
	2
	20
	
	Steve Charleston
	32
	1
	12

	Graham Baker
	5
	5
	35
	
	Andy Chesworth
	33
	N/s
	

	Patsy Baker
	6
	3
	26
	
	Howard Chilvers
	34
	N/s
	

	Bryan John Banks
	7
	2
	20
	
	Pascale Chilvers
	35
	N/s
	

	Andy Barnes
	8
	3
	26
	
	Sarah Chilvers
	36
	N/s
	

	Trevor Beeston
	9
	N/s
	
	
	Bill Clare
	37
	N/s
	

	Martina Bicencova
	10
	1
	5
	
	Eric Clark
	38
	1
	12

	Steven Bird
	11
	2
	16
	
	Maria Clark
	39
	1
	12

	Jorika Bonkowska
	12
	1
	5
	
	Emma Curtis-Smith
	40
	1
	6

	Patrycja Bonkowska
	13
	1
	5
	
	Kathy Davidson
	41
	2
	20

	Nicolas Bonkowski
	14
	1
	5
	
	Georgia Day
	42
	2
	17

	Andrew Boulden
	15
	4
	33
	
	Jean Carol Day
	43
	2
	17

	Mark Braley
	16
	N/s
	
	
	Elizabeth Dellor
	44
	N/s
	

	Andrew Broadbent
	17
	1
	12
	
	Glyn Dimmock
	45
	3
	28

	Victoria Broadbent
	18
	1
	12
	
	Helen Dodds
	46
	2
	14

	Dee Brockway
	19
	2
	24
	
	Jim Dodds
	47
	2
	14

	Richard Brooks
	20
	1
	12
	
	Tony Dolphin
	48
	3
	28

	Gavin Browning
	21
	2
	20
	
	Ron Doole
	49
	4
	34

	Brin Bunker
	22
	1
	12
	
	Janet Duncan
	50
	1
	8

	Gill Bunker
	23
	2
	24
	
	Sarah Easingwood-Wilson 
	51
	2
	18

	Martin Burnell
	24
	3
	26
	
	Abigail Elrick
	52
	2
	20

	Colin Burnett
	25
	1
	12
	
	John Elrick
	53
	2
	20

	Jackie Burnett
	26
	2
	24
	
	Dennis Evans
	54
	2
	20

	Graham Busch
	27
	2
	20
	
	David Findel-Hawkins
	55
	4
	31

	Phil Butterfield
	28
	3
	25
	
	Pauline Fischer
	56
	3
	26


	Laurence Foe
	57
	2
	20
	
	Paul Keech
	93
	2
	20

	Phil Friede
	58
	2
	24
	
	Carolyn Kelly
	94
	1
	12

	Jillian Gallacher
	59
	1
	6
	
	Alan Kindon
	95
	1
	5

	Kirsten Gallacher
	60
	1
	6
	
	John Kirwan
	96
	3
	26

	Stuart Brian Gilks
	61
	1
	8
	
	Mary Knight
	97
	4
	32

	Jenny Gower
	62
	3
	28
	
	Tanya Lambert
	98
	2
	17

	Jennifer Greatbatch
	63
	1
	12
	
	Merrian Lancaster
	99
	4
	27

	Colin Groom
	64
	1
	20
	
	Neil Lawrence
	100
	3
	25

	Alan Hall
	65
	2
	20
	
	Alan Leadbetter
	101
	3
	24

	Peter Hamson
	66
	4
	33
	
	Steven Leadbetter
	102
	N/s
	

	Mike Harding
	67
	1
	12
	
	John Ledger
	103
	2
	17

	Pauline Hardy
	68
	2
	14
	
	Ernest Lewandowski
	104
	1
	12

	Robert Hardy
	69
	2
	18
	
	Peter Little
	105
	4
	31

	Jessica Harris
	70
	1
	6
	
	Chris Lloyd
	106
	N/s
	

	Peter Harris
	71
	2
	20
	
	Duncan Macgregor
	107
	2
	20

	Phillip Hastings
	72
	½
	12 r
	
	Deborah Mannion
	108
	2
	13

	Derek Haycock
	73
	N/s
	
	
	Wilf Mannion
	109
	2
	13

	Sheila Haycock
	74
	N/s
	
	
	Jerzy Matuszewski
	110
	3
	28

	Caroline Hemming
	75
	2
	17
	
	Jacqueline Maycock
	111
	1
	8

	Maea Hemming
	76
	2
	17
	
	Sheila McCarthy
	112
	1
	5

	Oona Hempenstall
	77
	1
	12
	
	Bob Mcgavin
	113
	3
	25

	Stephen Hempenstall
	78
	1
	12
	
	Gillian McMorrow
	114
	2
	18

	Janet  Hill
	79
	3
	28
	
	Stephen McMorrow
	115
	2
	17

	Mick Hill
	80
	3
	25
	
	Julie Mcpheat
	116
	2
	18

	Tony Hill
	81
	4
	31
	
	John Mildmay-White
	117
	3
	26

	Robert Hodges
	82
	1
	12
	
	Jo Miles
	118
	2
	20

	Sandy Hodges
	83
	1
	8
	
	Frances Mills
	119
	2
	20

	Michelle Homden
	84
	1
	12
	
	Anne Mograby
	120
	3
	25

	Linda Huxley
	85
	1
	8
	
	Jim  Morrison
	121
	2
	20

	Anna Hynds
	86
	1
	12
	
	Christopher Murdoch
	122
	2
	13

	Lisa Jay
	87
	1
	12
	
	Gabriel Newfield
	123
	3
	26

	Richard Johnson
	88
	1
	12
	
	Don Newman
	124
	2
	17

	Michael Johnson
	89
	1
	12
	
	Keith Noble
	125
	1
	6

	Charlotte Johnson
	90
	N/s
	
	
	Fiona Nutburn
	126
	1
	8

	Andy Jones
	91
	2
	13
	
	Merv Nutburn
	127
	2
	20

	Rob Jones
	92
	N/s
	
	
	Caroline O'Sullivan
	128
	1
	12


	Susan Oxley
	129
	1
	12
	
	Pearl Smith
	160
	1
	12

	Sunil Parekh
	130
	1
	6
	
	Steve Smith
	161
	1
	12

	Yasmin Parekh
	131
	1
	6
	
	John Richard Spurgeon
	162
	2
	13

	Howard Pattinson
	132
	3
	26
	
	Julia Stocken
	163
	1
	12

	Terry Penn
	133
	3
	28
	
	Colin Stoneman
	164
	2
	17

	Josephine Pettifer
	134
	2
	17
	
	Sarah Swaysland
	164
	3
	26

	Carol Ann Plater
	135
	3
	26
	
	Keith Sykes
	166
	N/s
	

	Jane Porteous
	136
	2
	20
	
	Michael Taylor
	167
	1
	12

	Mark Price
	137
	3
	25
	
	Sarah Thorne
	168
	N/s
	

	Tim Price
	138
	2
	11
	
	Lucy Tink
	169
	N/s
	

	Glyn Raymen
	139
	3
	26
	
	Ian Turnbull
	170
	1
	12

	Kim  Reed
	140
	4
	31
	
	Gary Upstone
	171
	N/s
	

	Leanda Richardson
	141
	1
	12
	
	Geoff Van Heusden
	172
	3
	26

	Alan David Robertson
	142
	2
	13
	
	Nick Vanson
	173
	N/s
	

	Jason Robertson-Williams
	143
	1
	8
	
	Jonathan Venning
	174
	4
	33

	Jade Robinson
	144
	1
	12
	
	Mark Verveat
	175
	1
	12

	Brian Russell
	145
	3
	28
	
	Natasha Warren
	176
	1
	12

	Christine Ryder
	146
	1
	12
	
	Patricia Watkins
	177
	N/s
	

	Mark Saccoccio
	147
	2
	13
	
	Raymond Watkins
	178
	N/s
	

	Ian Sage
	148
	1
	8
	
	Adrian Weiss
	179
	2
	16

	Patricia Sage
	149
	1
	8
	
	Robert Westaway
	180
	N/s
	

	Graham Sanders
	150
	1
	12
	
	Colin Wheeldon
	181
	1
	12

	Julian Sharpe
	151
	2
	20
	
	Celine Wilcock
	182
	2
	20

	Natasha Sheel
	152
	N/s
	
	
	Susan Wilkes
	183
	1
	12

	Betty Sherry
	153
	N/s
	
	
	John Williams
	184
	3
	28

	Stefan Shillington
	154
	3
	26
	
	Alma Woollett
	185
	2
	13

	Margaret Skerman
	155
	2
	20
	
	Vicki Woollett
	186
	2
	13

	Roger Skerman
	156
	2
	20
	
	Mara Cook
	187
	2
	20

	Charlotte Smith
	157
	2
	18
	
	Sarah Lewis
	188
	1
	12

	Graham Smith
	158
	N/s
	
	
	Peter Mason
	189
	1
	12

	Jane Smith
	159
	1
	6
	
	
	
	
	


LDWA 2014 AGM & SOCIAL WEEKEND

The Cairn Hotel, Harrogate

14th/16th March 2014

Pat and I had been discussing spending a few days in Harrogate for some time and the AGM weekend gave us the opportunity to explore the town by ourselves as well as experiencing our first LDWA AGM.

We stayed for three nights at the Cairn Hotel where the LDWA appears to have arranged a reasonable B&B rate and we arrived there, a day early, on a very sunny Thursday afternoon.  This gave us the opportunity to see the sights of Harrogate before the LDWA events started.  Of particular interest were the Royal Hall, which coincidentally had an open day when we were there, and the Royal Baths housing the TIC, an excellent Wetherspoons and a Chinese restaurant amongst other businesses.  We also visited the Pump Room Museum complete with sulphur well and the Mercers Art Gallery.  

Friday afternoon saw many familiar faces arriving at the hotel as the AGM weekend proper got underway. We caught up with Steve and Pearl Smith in the evening when we sat down to a rather disappointing ‘buffet’, the main course being a canteen style stew.  Hopefully the gala dinner would be better.

Saturday morning and the various walks got underway.  Pat and I decided to join Pearl and do the short 10 miler which started with about 30 walkers getting a public bus outside the hotel, most of the passengers flashing their bus passes.  We got off the bus in a village called Ripley about 3 miles away and set off, led by Tony Rowley and Sue Wilkinson.  The walk took us to the village of Hampsthwaite for tea break and then on to lunch at The Queens Head in Kettlesing where we were served our pre-ordered sandwiches washed down with draught Old Peculier.  The terrain was quite undemanding and, more importantly, dry.

After lunch we eventually split into 2 groups and we decided to take it easy with the slower group.  Unfortunately one of our group was suffering from an existing medical problem and we had to stop at a farm house to get assistance.  The lady in question was taken to hospital where she had to stay overnight and we have since heard that she was able to go home the next day.

Saturday evening was the ‘gala’ dinner which was a very relaxed affair with superb food and excellent service.  No fuss and no speeches; I think they should drop the word ‘gala’ as it might put people off.  After the dinner, Ken Falconer called some barn dances but as it didn’t start until 10:30pm we ducked out.
So that brought us to the main event of the weekend, the AGM, which started promptly at 10am on Sunday, ably chaired by John Sparshatt.  I won’t go into the detailed contents of the meeting as these will all be available in the minutes but I will mention two items of interest.

The Membership Secretary, Steph Carter, gave a well-prepared presentation on why we should switch to pay our annual membership fee by direct debit, primarily to save him considerable time and effort.  I am guilty in not having a DD set up because of a past bad experience.  However, it was clear that payment by DD saves Steph many hours of work and I was converted.  I have now set up my DD and hope that you do, if you haven’t already done so.

The other item was a proposed change to the Constitution which no longer guarantees that lapsed members receive their old membership numbers on re-joining the LDWA.  There were impassioned arguments both for and against the proposed change which surprised me, but, eventually the change was voted through.

The meeting and subsequent open forum concluded before noon and I was very impressed with the chairing of the meeting. The one lasting impression I have of the meeting is that our national committee devote many hours of their personal time to the running of the LDWA and we should all be very grateful.

Our first AGM weekend was very enjoyable, especially as we were able to tack on the additional day and we are looking forward to attending future weekends.

Ian & Pat Sage

Doolittle Mill  
OS Landranger 165 SP990201





We have walked past this mill, near Totternhoe, many times on the Chiltern Kanter and other walks and the name has always intrigued me.

Doolittle Mill was built sometime between 1815 and 1825, although before that there had been a mill here for centuries. This mill was remarkable because it was a combined windmill and watermill, with each working independently of the other. The watermill occupied the two lower stories; while the windmill worked the machinery in the upper two floors. There are only 12 known examples in the whole country.

The top and sails of the mill blew off in a storm in about 1880 but the mill continued to be worked by water, supplemented by a steam engine, until the 1920s.

It turns out that the intriguing name “Doolittle” was often given to the uppermost mill on a stream – in this case the River Ouzel – because there was often not enough water to turn its wheel – and therefore the need for a windmill here as well.

It is now a Grade II listed building – and in earlier times a gallows stood next to the mill.

Gill Bunker

.

The PR Walks on the Canary Islands
Steve Smith’s article about walking on Tenerife reminded me that I was going to mention the newish walking signs we’ve seen on two of the other Canary Islands – Lanzarote and Fuerteventura.

We visited Lanzarote over twixmas 2011, with our ancient Discovery Walking Guides’ “Walk! Lanzarote” and Sunflower Books’ “Landscapes of Lanzarote” and using them as guides devised our own circular or out and back walks. 

We stayed in Famara and were interested to find an information board showing a walking route from Famara. On our travels around the island we began to notice more of these and also a kind of fingerpost showing the way in various places. We never did manage to find anywhere we could get hold of any maps or leaflets showing these routes, despite asking in the local information office and being told we weren’t the first to ask.

Twixmas just gone we visited Fuerteventura, staying in a great tapas bar with rooms in the inland village of Pajara.

Here we found similar information boards, and where routes crossed roads there were signposts, see the examples below that I’ve found on the web:
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The information (in Spanish, English and German) on the boards is detailed with maps, level of difficulty, time, terrain and interesting things to look out for.

Again we couldn’t find out where we could get hold of any leaflets or maps about the routes – and with the terrain being quite rough in places I didn’t fancy 
setting off on one of these without knowing exactly where it was supposed to be going although we did follow the route that passed through Pajara for a short distance.

Doing some googling I’ve found out that the Cabildos (the Islands’ Councils), realising the potential of attracting walkers, have spent money on reinstating networks of footpaths (red Canaria de Senderos) all over the islands. But none seem so far to have published maps of these routes.

Googling suggests there are at least ten routes on Lanzarote and maybe eight on Fuerteventura.

They all appear to be numbered, eg those on Fuerteventura are PR-FV-nn and those on Lanzarote PR-LZ-01. Using the same format I think there may be some on Tenerife PR-TF-nn as well.

PR stands for pequeno recorrido (“small walk”) and I understand it denotes a route of less than 50K, so similar notation to the international long distance GR routes.

The weather has been ideal for walking on both of our twixmas visits to Lanzarote and Fuerteventura, starting out in the morning with a light jacket over a tee shirt I was walking with bare arms for most of the day. One needs a light covering again for evening and it does rain sometimes – we got drenched on 27th December but it’s warm rain and one soon dries out once the sun comes out again.

I’ve found a couple of URLs (not official Cabildo sites) that may be helpful if anyone fancies trying some of these “small walks”:

http://www.sunnyfuerteventura.com/fuerteventura-walking/
http://www.lanzaroteinformation.com/content/10-walks-lanzarote 

but choose your time carefully, we’ve found that even the very end of September is too hot for serious walking over there.

Dianne Sutton

Walking in Gran Canaria January 2014

Earlier this year Roger and I had a holiday in Gran Canaria. We stayed in the charming resort of Puerto Mogan which we are quite familiar with as this was our third visit for some winter sun.
We decided to do one of our favourite walks which we named the Banana Plantation (for obvious reasons). It is a very quiet peaceful and remote rocky walk (supposedly an old mule trail).
This time our peace was suddenly shattered by about 20 noisy Spaniards appearing over the hill from nowhere, no visible footpaths, in front of us. We said hello and continued along the path in opposite directions.
We were having our lunch in an old hut (named Judas Hut) and watched them as they disappeared down into the valley below us on a very rocky steep slope, no footpath and about 100ft drop to the bottom of the valley. Five minutes later all 20 of them appeared in front of us having crossed the valley and joined us for lunch.
It turned out they belonged to Las Palmas Ramblers Group and were celebrating 60 years of walking, proudly showing us their badges. They were out this day following ancient trails. We showed them our LDWA 40 years of walking badges and they were very interested. Out came their cameras taking photos of our badges, very amusing.
So much for our peaceful walk on the last day of our holiday!
Margaret & Roger Skerman

oooooOOOOOooooo

Comedy Corner (with thanks to Sylvie Eames)
The fattest knight at King Arthur's round table was Sir Cumference. He acquired his size from too much pi.

I thought I saw an eye doctor on an Alaskan island, but it turned out to be an optical Aleutian.

She was only a whiskey maker, but he loved her still.
A rubber band pistol was confiscated from algebra class, because it was a weapon of math disruption.

No matter how much you push the envelope, it'll still be stationery.

A dog gave birth to puppies near the road and was cited for littering.

A grenade thrown into a kitchen in France would result in Linoleum Blownapart.

Two silk worms had a race. They ended up in a tie.

A hole has been found in the nudist camp wall. The police are looking into it.

Time flies like an arrow. Fruit flies like a banana.

Atheism is a non-prophet organisation.

Two hats were hanging on a hat rack in the hallway. One hat said to the other: 'You stay here; I'll go on a head.'

I wondered why the baseball kept getting bigger. Then it hit me.

A sign on the lawn at a drug rehab centre said: 'Keep off the Grass.'

The midget fortune-teller who escaped from prison was a small medium at large.

The soldier who survived mustard gas and pepper spray is now a seasoned veteran.

A backward poet writes inverse.

In a democracy it's your vote that counts. In feudalism it's your count that votes.
When cannibals ate a missionary, they got a taste of religion.

If you jumped off the bridge in Paris, you'd be in Seine.

A vulture boards an airplane, carrying two dead raccoons. The stewardess looks at him and says, 'I'm sorry, sir, only one carrion allowed per passenger.'

Two fish swim into a concrete wall. One turns to the other and says 'Dam!'

Two Eskimos sitting in a kayak were chilly, so they lit a fire in the craft. Unsurprisingly it sank, proving once again that you can't have your kayak and heat it too.

Two hydrogen atoms meet. One says, 'I've lost my electron.' The other says 'Are you sure?' The first replies, 'Yes, I'm positive.'

There was the person who sent ten puns to friends, with the hope that at least one of the puns would make them laugh. No pun in ten did.

Norman Corrin

oooOOOooo

A group of chaps all aged 50 discussed where they should meet for lunch.

Finally it was agreed they would meet at Wetherspoons in Milton Keynes because the waitresses had big busts and wore mini-skirts.

Ten years later aged 60 the friends once again discussed where they should meet for lunch.

Finally it was agreed they would meet at Wetherspoons in Milton Keynes because the food and service was good and the beer was excellent.

Ten years later aged 70 the friends once again discussed where they should meet for lunch.

Finally it was agreed they would meet at Wetherspoons in Milton Keynes because they could dine in peace and quiet and it was good value for money.

Ten years later aged 80 the friends once again discussed where they should meet for lunch.

Finally it was agreed they would meet at Wetherspoons in Milton Keynes because the restaurant was wheelchair accessible and had a toilet for the disabled.

Ten years later aged 90 the friends once again discussed where they should meet for lunch.

Finally it was agreed they would meet at Wetherspoons in Milton Keynes because they had never been there before.
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Bedfordshire Area
Ivel Valley Walkers
Lea & Icknield Ramblers
Leighton Buzzard Ramblers

North Beds Saturday Ramblers
ramblgrs Ouse Valley Ramblers

Ms Merrian Lancaster
9, Hollinwell Close
Bletchley
Milton Keynes
MK3 7TW
19th February 2014

Dear Merrian,

On behalf of The Ramblers Bedfordshire Area | would like to thank
members of The Long Distance Walkers Assaciation for their very generous
donation of £150 towards our RIPPLE activities.

After a number of years of non active participation restoring paths, and,
following discussions with both Central Bedfordshire and Bedford Borough we
started our first RIPPLE in central Bedfordshire last July. Working with Rights of
Way Officer and with P3 groups (where appropriate) we started in Shillington and
since then have covered Shillington again, Harlington twice, Steppingley. Flitwick.
Westoning, Greenfield/Pulloxhill, Maulden, Meppershall, Chicksands, Sharpenhoe.
Houghton Conquest and very recently in the Flitwick Plantation on the border of
Steppingley and Eversholt. We have cleared paths one totally blocked, some
partially blocked and some just needing a good fidy. We have put in numerous
yellow topped marker posts the last 5 being in Flitwick Plantation on the west side
of the M1. Repaired and replaced numerous stiles and put in kissing gates.

We generally work two mornings per month, Thursday and Saturday and have
already a programme in place up to the end of September.

The Bedford Borough RIPPLE started much later and has to date been
mainly clearance work. Currently we work one morning a month, The third Tuesday
and have apart from the first one concentrated on paths around the edge of
Bedford. We have covered Keysoe, Ravensden, Wootton twice, Kempston, and
again have a programme in place for this year. In many respects Bedford Borough
has a lot more needing to be done than Central Bedfordshire and | am pleased to
say that despite Rights of way being transferred into Highways early indications are
they are keen to develop RIPPLE with us.

Initially all the work in Central Bedfordshire was put forward by ROW
officers and we are keen to get a balance between what they want us to do and
what we want to do. We are encouraging members to report problems so we can
put together areas needing attention. So far with the Borough they are leading the
way and it would be good to have more input from members for this part of the
county.




[image: image9.jpg]We would therefore welcome reports from your members where something needs
to be done so we can build a picture and then take action.

Your members would also be most welcome to join us for our RIPPLES.
See lvel Valley walkers web site for central Bedfordshire activities. Contact me for

Bedford Borough activities.

In case your are not aware of what RIPPLE stands for its.... RESTORING &
IMPROVING PUBLIC PATHS for LOCAL ENJOYMENT.

Both Bedford Borough and Central Bedfordshire Councils have been good fo us so
far and your donation will enable us to further develop our aciivifies.

Thank you very much.

Yours Gratefully

BW

Chairman The Ramblers Bedfordshire Area.

email: walking@madasafish.com
Tel: 01234 353704
Address: 67 Avon Drive Bedford MK41 7UR





LDWA : BBN

WALKS PROGRAMME

JULY TO DECEMBER 2014

Sun Jul 6 2014
Midsummer Saunter
18ml. Start 09.00 From St Albans, in front of Verulamium Museum. Charge for c.p. Map: LR 166 (GR TL136073). Circular. Jnt walk with Essex & Herts. C: Allana & Bill Clare T: 01727 844915  M: 07707 024220 on day only.

Thu Jul 10 2014
Grafton Way Part 1 (The North)
15ml. Start 09.30 From Paulerspury High Street.  Park on road between Barley Mow p.h. & Village Hall. Map: Exp 207 (GR SP718455). C: Graham Missing T: 07402 390738.

Sun Jul 13 2014
The Ultimate Barton Bash
21ml. Start 09.00 From Old Road, Barton-le-Clay. Pls park considerately nr entrance to Recreation Ground. Map: Exp 193 (GR TL083305). Lunch stop will be near p.h. C: Dee Brockway T: 01582 881809 M: 07742 433951 on day.

Sun Jul 20 2014
The Greensand Ridge in a Day
40ml. Gamlingay to Leighton Buzzard, a linear SOCIAL walk. Registration form in February BBN newsletter. £20 to cover coach transport, breakfast, lunch & tea. BBN members will lead the walk. Full details on BBN website from 1st March 2014. C: Nigel Schofield T: 01462 442338 before 21.00.

Thu Jul 24 2014
Gallows & Barrows
15ml. Start 9.30 From Barton Village Hall c.p. (£1 per car, not compulsory). Map: LR 166 (GR TL082306). C: Roger & Margaret Skerman T: 01525 405540.

Sun Jul 27 2014
Mill-Wonder
16ml. Start 09.00 From Bromham Mill c.p. Map: Exp 208 (GR TL011507). C: Christine Bramley T: 01234 822557.

Sun Aug 3 2014
Barley Bash
19ml. Start 09.00 From Heath Sports Centre off Baldock Road, Royston. Free c.p. café & toilets. Map: LR 154 (GR TL348405). Lunch stop near p.h. Joint walk with Essex & Herts. C: Phil Hastings T: 01763 853744 before 21.00 pls  M: 07716 992847 on day only.

Thu Aug 7 2014
Another Canal Roundabout
15ml. Start 09.30 From Stonepit c.p. off Wolverton Road, Milton Keynes. Map: Exp 207 (GR SP844422). C: Brian Graves T: 01908 631013 M: 07563 728633.

Sun Aug 10 2014
Beds and Hearts
20ml. Start 09.00 Off Gaddesden Row (road) in parking area alongside Gaddesden Row Primary School. Maps: LR 166 Exp 182 (GR TL050130). Picnic lunch near p.h. C: Gabriel Newfield T: 01727 832696  M: 07868 507565 on day only.

Thu Aug 21 2014
Enigmatic Milton Keynes
15ml. Start 09.30 By BUS from Milton Keynes Coachway 'Park and Ride' off A509 at M1 J14 (free c.p.). Map: Exp 192 (GR SP892405). Linear Walk from Milton Keynes Central Rlwy Stn into south Milton Keynes. Break at canal lock at 
Fenny Stratford adjacent to p.h. C: Mike Bowley T: 01908 616589 M: 07933 066784 on day.

Sun Aug 24 2014
The Langford Loop
20ml. Start 09.00 From Rowney Warren, Sandy Lane c.p. Maps: LR 153 Exp 208 (GR TL125404). C: Colin Scargill T: 01234 740361 M: 07916 488458 on day.

Sat Aug 30/Sun Aug 31 & Sat Sep 6/Sun Sep 7 2014


North Beds Heritage Trail

We are walking the scenic 70 mile North Beds Heritage Trail in 4 parts over two consecutive weekends. All walks are linear with coach/mini bus transport to the start and then walk back. Transport cost will be approx £10 per weekend (tbc).  Further details and book transport by 23 August via Roy Carter T: 01234 301182 E: roycarter367@hotmail.com

Sat Aug 30 2014
North Beds Heritage Trail Part 1
Sharnbrook to Roxton. Meet 8.45am at Roxton Village Hall. Pls park in the High Street. Map: Exp 208 (GR TL153546). Minibus to Sharnbrook.  Please bring packed lunch. Ldr: Christine Bramley. Further details & book transport by 23 August via Roy Carter. T: 01234 301182. E: roycarter367@hotmail.com

Sun Aug 31 2014
North Beds Heritage Trail Part 2
Sandy to Roxton. Meet 08.45am at Roxton Village Hall. Pls park in the High Street. Map: Exp 208 (GR TL153546). Minibus to Sandy. Please bring packed lunch, Further details & book transport by 23 August via Roy Carter. T: 01234 301182. E: roycarter367@hotmail.com

Sat Sep 6 2014
North Beds Heritage Trail Part 3
Sharnbrook to Bedford. Meet 08.45am in Priory Country Park (off Barkers Lane), Bedford (free c.p.). Map: Exp 208 (GR TL073494). Minibus to Sharnbrook. Please bring packed lunch.  Further details & book transport by 23 August via Roy Carter. C: Roy Carter T: 01234 301182. E: roycarter367@hotmail.com

Sun Sep 7 2014
North Beds Heritage Trail Part 4
Sandy to Bedford. Meet 08.45am in Priory Country Park (off Barkers Lane), Bedford (free c.p.). Map: Exp 208 (GR TL073494). Minibus to Sandy. Please bring packed lunch.  Further details & book transport by 23 August via Roy Carter. T: 01234 301182. E: roycarter367@hotmail.com

Thu Sep 11 2014
Yet More Northampton Round
15ml. Start 09.30 From Harpole, grass area/flag pole at jnct of Larkhall Lane/Garners Way. Pls park considerately in nearby streets. Map: LR 152 (GR SP694608). C: David Findel-Hawkins T: 01908 216476.

Thu Sep 25 2014
Bedfordshire’s Northern Outpost
16ml. Start 09.30 From Embankment c.p. (free), The Embankment, 
Wellingborough NN8 1LD. At Tesco roundabout (A509), turn along The Embankment. The c.p. is 100m on R (height restriction barrier). Maps: LR 152 Exp 224 (GR SP901667). C: Adrian Moody T: 01933 314134 M: on day 0778 868 4394.

Sun Sep 28 2014
Westcroft Centre to Whaddon
15ml. Start 09.00 From Morrison's c.p. West Milton Keynes by jnct V2 (Tattenhoe St) and H7 (Chaffron Way). Pls park at S end opp Howe Park Wood. Map: LR 152 (GR SP830346). C: Sylvie Eames T: 07788 287701.

Sun Oct 5 2014
Another Sundon Saunter
20ml. Start 09.00 From The Compasses p.h. Greenfield. Pls park quietly on the grass beyond c.p. at rear of p.h. Map: Exp 193 (GR TL051347). C: David Sedgley T: 01525 714961 M: on day 07583 091770.

Thu Oct 9 2014
Bugbrooke Spires
15ml. Start 09.30 From Bugbrooke Church c.p. near The 5 Bells p.h. Maps: LR 152 Exp 207 (GR SP674573). C: Colin Stoneman T: 01327 830889.

Sun Oct 12 2014
Mursley Meander
15ml. Start 09.00 From Longueville Hall, Newton Longville (new hall on Whaddon Road to W of village). Map: Exp 192 (GR SP842316). C: Sylvie Eames T: 07788 287701.

Sun Oct 19 2014
Trains, Boats and Planes
18ml. Start 09.00 From Elton, nr Peterborough. Park around Stocks Green. Map: Exp 227 (GR TL085939). Pls bring packed lunch. One stop at Nene Valley Railway Café. C: Michael Trolove T: 07703 561931.

Thu Oct 23 2014
Dukes Delight
15ml. Start 09.30 From free c.p. opp the church in Woburn. Maps: LR 165 Exp 192 (GR SP950333). C: Gordon Shaughnessy T: 01582 518791.

Sun Oct 26 2014
Shillington Shuffle Marshals' Walk
For SS marshals only. C: Merrian Lancaster T: 01908 642803 M: 07933 735338.

Sun Nov 2 2014
Walking the Inclined Plane
16ml. Start 09.00 From Bottom Lock, Foxton Locks. Map: LR 141 (GR SP691895). C: Chris Bent & Frances Craven T: 07837 367575.

Thu Nov 6 2014
Down Nene Valley Way
15ml. Start 09.30 From track W of Bedford Purlieus Nature Reserve – turn S off A47. Maps: LR 141 Exp 227 (GR TF039005). C: Anne Addison & Peter Bearne T: 01780 480286 (Peter).

Sun Nov 9 2014
Down Up, Down Up!
18ml. Start 09.00 From Kings Head Hotel c.p. (free), Stokenchurch. Map: Exp 181 (GR SU760963). Lots of undulation and mud on this hilly ridge walk, so not too fast! Joint walk with Thames Valley Group. C: Matt Whitmore T: 07704 225091.

Sun Nov 16 2014
Shillington Shuffle
26, 18 or 12ml. in 10.5hr. From Barton-le-Clay Village Hall postcode MK45 4JY (GR TL083306). The walk follows mainly field paths, tracks, woods & some 
roads through undulating countryside with good views from the hills traversed. Start: Walkers from 08.00; Runners/Joggers from 09.00 (cp times will be adhered to, with NO exceptions. All must be finished by 18.30, Hall closes 19.00). All must bring own mug (none on route), compass & route description which must be down loaded from web site beforehand. We recommend map Explorer 193 or Landranger 153 & 166 (only 166 for 12 mile route), a torch if you expect to finish after dark & waterproofs. Please wear appropriate clothing & footwear for this time of year. This walk is part of a new BB&N triple challenge over three consecutive years. Entry: In advance LDWA  £5.00, Non LDWA £6.00 &  Under 18s free (there will be a limit of 300 entrants.  No EOD) incl refreshments at Cps, meal at finish & cert for all finishers. Entries close 11th November 2014 or when full. Chqs payable to LDWA BBN Group. SEF accepted, SAE not required if email address is given or entry form downloadable from event website. C: Mike Hyland., 55, Broadlands Avenue, Chesham, Bucks. HP5 1AL T: 01494 774154. E: mike.hyland@ntlworld.com W: ldwa.org.uk/bedsbucksandnorthants

Thu Nov 20 2014
A Woburn Figure of Eight
15ml. Start 09.30 From free c.p. opp the church in Woburn. Maps: LR 165 Exp 192 (GR SP950333). C: Brian Graves T: 01908 631013 M: 07563 728633.

Sun Nov 23 2014
Litlington Loops
12 or 18ml. Start 09.00 From Heath Sports Centre, off Baldock Road, Royston. Free c.p. café & toilets. Map: LR 154 (GR TL348405). Picnic lunch nr pub. Pls contact leader in advance for shorter 12ml option. C: Phil Hastings T: 01763 853744 before 9pm please  M: on day only 07716 992847.

Sun Nov 30 2014
Walk + AGM
9ml. Start 09.00 From Naphill Village Hall, Main Road, Naphill. Map: Exp 172 (GR SU848969). Following the walk, either meal at The Wheel p.h. Naphill (opp the hall) or sandwiches in the hall. Please pre-book pub meal with Dave. Menu nearer the time via email/October Newsletter. The AGM starts at 14.00. C: Dave Yorston T: 01494 868371 M: 07808 384670 on day.

Thu Dec 4 2014
Northampton Round Pt 6
15ml. Start 09.30 From c.p. near canal tunnel entrance at Blisworth. Map: Exp 207 (GR SP730529). C: David Findel-Hawkins T: 01908 216476.

Sun Dec 7 2014
Stroll from Stewkley
15ml. Start 09.00 From St Michael & All Saints Church, High St, Stewkley. Pls park considerately in nearby streets. Map: Exp 192 (GR SP852261). Walk towards the Horwoods. C: Sylvie Eames T: 07788 287701.

Sun Dec 14 2014
Christmas Carolling from Cople
15ml. Start 09.00 From All Saints Church, Cople. Map: Exp 208 (GR TL104484). Ldr: Santa. Pls bring a wrapped gift value £1. Will include carol singing at churches en route & mince pies and refreshments at half way point. Optional post-walk drinks at The Five Bells. C: Santa’s (not so) little helper Norman Corrin T: 01908 608667 M: on day 07980 378656.
Thu Dec 18 2014
Christmas at Wetherspoons
13ml. Start 09.30 From free c.p. at Priory Country Park off Barkers Lane, Bedford. Maps: LR 153 Exp 208 (GR TL073494). This is a shorter walk to include extended lunch at Wetherspoons. C: Merrian Lancaster T: 01908 642803 M: 07933 735338.

2015

Sun Mar 1 2015
Chiltern Kanter Marshals' Walk
For CK marshals only. C: Norman Corrin T: 01908 608667 M: on day 07980 378656.

Sun Mar 8 2015
Chiltern Kanter
26, 18 or 13.5ml. From Pitstone Memorial Hall, LU7 9EY (GR SP937155). Please note this is a map reading event. Circular routes through the Chilterns. A written description will be issued for part of the 26 & 18 mile routes. Maps: LR 165 & 166  or Exp 181. Start:  08.00 - 08:30 for 26 &18m; 8.30-9:00 for 13.5 m; runners 09:00-09:15 (all to finish by 18.00). Postal entries close 28 February. Event parking at Safran Power Systems, Pitstone Business Park, Westfield Road, LU7 9GT (GR SP933154). Follow direction of marshals. SEF accepted with SAE. Organised by & chqs payable to LDWA BBN Entry forms can be downloaded from the BBN website.  Entry: TBC, incl refreshments at Cps; hot meal & cert at finish. Postage for results included. C: Mike Hyland, 55 Broadlands Avenue, Chesham HP5 1AL T: 01494 774154 (before 21.00, please). E: mike.hyland@ntlworld.com W: www.ldwa.org.uk/bedsbucksandnorthants

BEDS BUCKS & NORTHANTS GROUP:
COMMITTEE 2014

	Chairman:
	Norman Corrin  T: 01908 608667 
E: norman.corrin@btinternet.com

	Secretary/
Website/ Local Group Rep:
	Merrian Lancaster   T: 01908 642803 M: 07933 735338
9 Hollinwell Close, Bletchley, MK3 7TW
E: merrian22@gmail.com / bbn@ldwa.org.uk

	Treasurer:
	Ian Sage    T: 01582 661256 E: iansage49@gmail.com

	Social Walks:
	Dee Brockway  T: 01582 881809  E: dmrbrockway@ntlworld.com

	Membership:
	David Findel-Hawkins  T: 01908 216476 E: davefh@gmail.com

	Merchandise/
Equipment:
	Lynn Yorston  T: 01494 868371  E: lynn.yorston@btinternet.com

	Newsletter:
	Gill Bunker   T: 01908 321308 E: gillbunker@googlemail.com
1 Abbey Way, Bradville, Milton Keynes. MK13 7AN

	Thursday Walks:
	Gordon Shaughnessy  T: 01582 518791
E: gordon_shaughnessy@hotmail.com

	Member:
	Martin Lawson  T:  01933 678594  E: jimranit@btinternet.com

	Member:
	Alan Leadbetter T: 01933 440826  E: alanleadbetter@sky.com




Thank you to everyone who has contributed to this Newsletter

Please let me have items for the Autumn Newsletter by 30th September.
Gill Bunker
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HAVE A GREAT DAY OUT, WALK WITH BBN

www.ldwa.org.uk/bedsbucksandnorthants
31
LONG DISTANCE WALKERS ASSOCIATION
AIM: TO FURTHER THE INTERESTS OF THOSE WHO ENJOY LONG DISTANCE WALKING

